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PROJECT DESCRIPTION 
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) will improve safety and traffic operations on 
State Road (S.R.) 520 (W. King Street). FDOT aims to extend the service life of the roadway by 
resurfacing S.R. 520 from the east side of the St. Johns River bridge to just west of S.R. 524 
in Brevard County. Additional improvements will include guardrail replacements, updated 
pavement markings and various work along the roadway shoulder. This resurfacing and 
rehabilitation project will improve roadway conditions for motorists, help enhance drivability 
in the area, and ensure roadway longevity.

WHAT TO EXPECT
Motorists should expect lane closures and detours on weekdays and weekends. Electronic message 
boards and other signage will be used to direct traffic. Uneven pavement is a common roadway 
condition with resurfacing projects as the contractor must put down different layers of asphalt 
during various phases of construction. Such road conditions during construction are short-term and 
will become less apparent as the project progresses. Motorists are asked to use extra caution while 
driving through the work zone. Traffic fines are doubled when construction workers are onsite. 
Additionally, the level of work activity will vary during different phases of construction and paving 
operations will be intermittent. 

The construction schedule is subject to change due to weather or other unexpected conditions. For 
the most current project details and lane closure information, make sure to visit the project page 
on FDOT’s Central Florida Roads website,  www.cflroads.com.

Financial Project 
Identification 

(FPID) No.:  
443957-1

ROADWAY RESURFACING

Brevard County

PROJECT START
Fall 2021

CONTRACTOR
VA Paving Inc.

PROJECT COST
$3.2 Million 

ESTIMATED COMPLETION
Early 2022

Facebook.com/MyFDOTCFL @MyFDOT_CFLCFLRoads.com @MyFDOT_CFL

Follow us on social media

FOR QUESTIONS, CONCERNS, 
OR PROJECT UPDATES

Send a request to:

Tina Thomas 
Community Outreach Coordinator 

321-634-6111 
tina.thomas@dot.state.fl.us

Scan the QR code using your 
mobile device to view more 
information about this project.

S.R. 520 (W. King Street) from St. Johns River Bridge to west of S.R. 524


